Extract from Hansard

[COUNCIL — Thursday, 13 March 2014] p1186c-1186c Hon Dr Sally Talbot; Hon James Chown

TAXIS — MARGARET RIVER

206. Hon SALLY TALBOT to the parliamentary secretary representing the Minister for Transport:

I refer to the answer to question without notice 112.

- (1) Did the Department of Transport meet with Margaret River taxi licence holders on Thursday, 20 February 2014 to discuss taxi operating hours and service levels?
- (2) If yes to (1), what was the outcome of the meeting?
- (3) Has the review that is being conducted by the Department of Transport into how many of the five Margaret River taxi licences are not being used efficiently been completed; and, if so, what was its conclusion?
- (4) If no to (3), when will it be completed?

Hon JIM CHOWN replied:

I thank the honourable member for some notice of this question.

- (1) Yes
- (2) Further analysis of demand-responsive transport services in the Margaret River area is necessary.
- (3) No.
- (4) The review is expected to be completed by mid-2014.